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BANGOR UNIVERSITY 
 

HEALTH AND SAFETY COMMITTEE 
 
Meeting: 
 

6th February 2013 

Present: 
 

Dr D Assinder, Miss S Barnes, Mr D Fordham, Mr W Jones, Dr J Latchford, Mrs L 
Meadows, Ms C Monks, Mr J Patton, Mr D Roberts, Mr E Roberts, Dr G Roberts, Dr H 
Roberts, Mr S Roberts, Prof C Tully, Mr G W Jones (Secretary).  
 

Apologies: Dr G Clarke, Mr R Dart, Mr H Ellis, Ms L Fowlie, Ms E Riches, Dr D M Roberts, Mr I 
Salisbury, Dr L Shelley, Prof P Spencer, Dr T Woodman. 
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iii. Ill Health Support:  The Occupational Health Practitioner has been invited to talk to the 
Ynys Mon Medical Committee in June about the ongoing work with Human Resources 
and local GP’s to support staff on long term sick.   

iv. Ty Gobaith:  The recent abseil raised £900.  The Weight Loss Challenge has also 
commenced which will raise further monies for the charity. 

v. Mental Health:  The pilot Stress Awareness Course was received positively and will now 
be offered to others across the University.       

vi. Maternity Risk Assessments (staff):  Support continues to be offered to new and expectant 
mothers. This includes meeting with the mother every 6 weeks with adjustments made to 
their work / working environment if necessary. 

vii. Health Agenda:  The Health and Safety Assistant has completed their MSc in Health 
Promotion and will now take the lead in this area.  

viii. Departmental Support: in depth study and programme investigating handling and 
ergonomic controls within Commercial Services has been completed. 
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REPORT ON THE SAFETY OF THE ESTATE 

A review of ongoing Estates and Facilities activities was provided and the following were noted: 

i. Maintenance:  The 2012/13 Bid and Risk Register has been completed.  This document 
assesses and prioritises estate-related work, taking into account health and safety, 
business continuity and student experience risks. 

ii. Estates Strategy:  The Strategy was summarised and it was noted that work will include 
addressing backlog maintenance, demolition and major refurbishment of some 
University buildings.   

iii. Pontio:  Work commenced on the 8th September 2012 with the project scheduled to finish 
in early summer 2014.  Miller Construction, the Principal Contractor for the site is 
working closely with the community.  This includes engaging local suppliers and 
facilitating local College students to visit the site. 

iv. Contractors:  The use of contractors is currently under review.  This includes identifying 
where Estates and Facilities staff can undertake work instead and the possibility of 
creating apprenticeship opportunities within the Department.
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NWWHSG Conference will take place on Friday 13th September. 

iv. Electrical Safety:    Concern was expressed as to the lack of understanding of some 
students with regards to electrical safety and the requirements when studying and 
residing at the University.  Following discussion it was agreed a ‘Halls Amnesty’ should 
be considered, to enable students residing in Halls to bring along their electrical 
equipment to get it PAT Tested, obtain suitable electrical adaptors etc.  

 


